Youth Council

March 12, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:  Michelle Forliti, Amber Gabrik, Grace Gooler, Heather Gleason, Robert Lindgren, Deb Long, Shane Meier, Brook Mohr, Glenn Morris, Kathi Rusch, Brandon Soderquist, Karen Wagner, Karen Wolters, John Woodwick, 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Kathi Rusch called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Kathi Rusch called for the approval of the January meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Robert Lundgren and seconded by Shane Meier.  The motion carried.
III. PY 2014 WIA Youth Plan & SFY 2015 Minnesota Youth Plan
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed youth plans.  Information in the plan included an update to Youth Council members, outreach and recruitment of in-school and out-of-school youth, assessment strategies, development of a plan, and development of career pathways in healthcare and manufacturing.  The plans identify best practices for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color and the Martin County Internship Project.  New additions to the plans include two new grants to serve youth with disabilities and youth offenders, a skilled trades presentation for staff, new financial literacy workshops, and participation in the Minnesota Workforce Council Association and MN Department of Employment and Economic Development Strategic Planning Committee for youth.  An addition to the MYP plan includes utilizing funding for the Partners in Career Exploration program.  The final allocations have not been released for either WIA or MYP.  A motion to recommend approval of the Youth Plans was made by Glenn Morris and seconded by Brook Mohr.  The motion carried.

IV. Updates

2013 WIA Youth Program Third Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2013 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 160 youth so far and the goal is to serve 142.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all but one of the youth measures.

2014 MYP Youth Program Second Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the State Fiscal Year 2014 MYP Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 131 youth so far and the goal is to serve 78.  The current indicators of performance were also reported.  

V. Youth Feedback
Michelle Forliti reported that it continues to be a struggle to get youth to participate in the Youth Council meetings.  The most common reasons are class schedules and transportation issues.  Discussed alternative ways to seek youth feedback such as surveys and focus groups.  There was also discussion about how to reach youth that are not connected to our programs.   

V. 
Other Business 
Member Updates
Robert Lindgren reported that the Work Skills Competition is scheduled for May 21, 2014 at South Central College.
John Woodwick reported that MVAC is going to have a commercial kitchen for entrepreneurs that are interested in starting their own restaurant or catering business to try out before they make their own investment.  
Next Meeting: May 14, 2014
The meeting adjourned.   

